ABC report from Egypt – February 2010
Status of Conservation Projects

There are no African Bird Club projects in Egypt. The BirdLife GEF UNDP Soaring Bird project is supposed to begin later this year; Egypt is a participating country. An RSPB survey to locate wintering Slender-billed Curlews was conducted in Egypt this winter, no curlews were found, but the wetlands were surveyed and counts of wintering waterbirds and other species were made.   Nature Conservation Egypt (NCE) is supposed to start a project with LIPO shortly to study and potentially reintroduce the extirpated Scared Ibis into Egypt.  
Conservation Concerns

There is growing concern over the state of Egypt’s natural habitats and wildlife resources, which are under increasing pressure. There is continued destruction of important habitats, including uncontrolled development and encroachment on Protected Areas and IBAs. Some areas where there has been special concern:

The proposed development of wind farms at the Gabel Zeit IBA. 

The development for vacation homes on the northwest side of Lake Qarun Protected Area (an IBA).  

Hotel expansion destroying and altering habitats at Crocodile Island in Luxor, part of the Upper Egypt IBA.  

The surveys of Egyptian wetlands this winter indicated a major decline in waterbirds in the northern Delta lakes, which signifies that there has been a significant change in Egyptian wetlands since the FORE studies in 1990. 

Bird hunting continues in Egypt unabated including the catching of globally threatened species.  Current information about the status of Egypt’s natural habitats and wildlife is lacking, particularly about the status of globally threatened birds. Egypt’s IBAs are of urgent need to be reviewed, revised and mapped. The level of environmental awareness and appreciation of nature remains low. Egypt continues to have limited national capacity in the field of ornithology and there are only a few local birders, constraining our ability to conduct studies, implement management programs and develop ecotourism e.g. birdwatching tourism.  

Significant Bird Sightings / Discoveries
There have been some reports of some new species for Egypt of national and regional interest.
New Contacts with other Bird Clubs
As of 2010, the Egyptian Ornithological Rarities Committee (EORC) was launched and will start reviewing records of rare birds to help us update the checklist for Egypt.  
Other Concerns or Issues
We hope this format will be helpful in the preparation of reports. Further, inclusion of your reports on the country pages of the website will facilitate an exchange of ideas and information.
